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March 2011 

The Crossings 
Saint David of Wales Episcopal Church 

FAMILY MATTERS by Judy Ogden, Senior Warden  
                      

     ñWasnôt that a party?ò  Yes, it was!  And my heartfelt thanks to everyone who worked 

to get us together.  Everything from the daffodils to the rowdy chorus of what I refer to as 

a ñband busò song from my high school days.  It was an event to take us back and propel 

us forward.  Canon Joan Anthony was here to help us move forward and Shelby Conklin 

put together a computer display with pictures of the events of last year.  The cold and 

threatening clouds outside gave way to the memories of feast and fun at our annual  

picnic.   

     It was a reminder of how God is always making things new.  And there are so many 

reminders.  Some are subtle and some large and glorious.  Have you noticed the snow-

drops and crocus quietly popping up their heads in the corner garden off the parking 

lot?  Or maybe youôve noticed the recent abundance of rainbows in the sky? We are 

quickly approaching the Lenten season in the church calendar, a more somber reminder 

that spring is coming and that evil, dark, stormy and  unpleasant can, by Godôs grace, 

teach, bless and glorify. 

     Fr. Joe Mikel is now officially our Priest in Charge.  He is eager to meet and get to 

know each of you.  If he asks what you think of an idea or a change, be candid.  Heôs not 

just being polite, he really wants to know.  And so does your vestry.  Ann Olli and Bud 

West have been added to the vestry with Betti Haskins and Carolyn Carlton completing 

their terms.  We have a new treasurer, Laurie McClanahan, and Betti will continue as our 

bookkeeper.  Jef Conklin is our new Junior Warden and I am continuing as Senior Warden 

for another year.  Weôre going to be busy and we need your ideas and your help as we 

move forward.  If we can work (and play!) together we will enrich the family that is St. 

Davidôs and, like the title of this column, family matters!    
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St. David of Wales Episcopal Church  

Meeting of the Vestry 

February 26, 2011 

 

Attending Vestry Members                                               Guests 

Father Joe Mikel                                                       Shelby Conklin 

Judy Ogden, Senior Warden                                            Laurie McClanahan 

Bill Schaal, Junior Warden                                               Elinor Lindquist 

Jef Conklin                                                                            Doug Haskins 

Betti Haskins                                                                        Shirley Beelik 

Marcie McKaig                                                                     Clayton Bennett 

Carolyn Carlton                                                                   Dick Deno    

Rosemary Dawson                                                                        

    

The meeting was opened at 12:30 p.m. with a the Prayers of the People and a concluding collect by Father Joe. 
 

The minutes of 01-12-11 were approved as published. 
 

FINANCIAL REPORT 

Jef  said the 2010 financial report for church operations has been completed.  That report does not include the fund activities 

nor the DIF which is managed by the Diocese.  Betti also completed a financial report for the month of January, 2011.   

Copies of these reports were given each  member of vestry, and a copy of the Proposed Operating Budget for the year 2011, 

which includes full payment of the diocesan assessment.  Father Joe expressed his belief that this is a first priority. Betti 

moved the budget be approved; the motion was seconded and passed. 
 

OLD BUSINESS 

Church Windows Program 

Betti said all is well except for one glitch which will be cleared. 
 

Stewardship Update 

A second letter will go out to those who have not already pledged following the annual meeting. 
 

Get Going Team Update 

Judy thanked those who had helped put on the farewell party for the Sells and relayed a thank you from Patti and Jeff. 
  

Parish Hall Kitchen 

The kitchen project has been signed off and the bill paid. 
  

Parish Hall Shower Project 

Still planning to begin by April if not before.  The cold-weather shelter will have to be closed during construction time and 

the weather has not been cooperating. 
  

Rotary Lunches 

Help is still needed! 
  

Office computer 

The monitor in the parish hall office is not working well; Jef said he would come up with another. 
 

NEW BUSINESS 

Girl Scouts Request 

A local Girl Scout group has requested permission to run some grant money they received through our financial system for 

501-C tax exempt purposes.  Laurie was asked to investigate this as to why and as to legality.  The request was approved on 

the contingency of Laurieôs findings and recommendations.  
 

Letter of Agreement 

Judy distributed the Letter of Agreement between the Vestry and Father Joe for approval and  

signatures.  Betti moved the agreement be accepted, Marcie seconded the motion and it was passed. 
 

Annual Meeting February 27th 

Two new Vestry members and delegates and alternate delegates will be elected at the meeting. Jef Conklin requested that he 

be relieved of his duties as Treasurer so that he could take on some other activities in the church. Laurie McClanahan had 

been asked, had accepted and was elected by the Vestry to serve as the Treasurer. 
 

On the Calendar for March 

Shrove Tuesday, March 8 ï pancakes and sausage dinner at the church from 5:30 to 6:30. 
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Spanish Class to start in March  
 

St. Davidôs Episcopal Church and Mason 

County Literacy are offering a ten-week 

Spanish Language instruction series be-

ginning March 2, 2011 The classes will be 

held each Wednesday in St. Davidôs 

Church, 324 West Cedar Street. The ad-

vanced class is scheduled from 4:00 p.m. 

until 5:30 p.m. and the beginning class 

from 5:35 p.m. until 7:05 p.m.  Both ses-

sions are designed to emphasize conversa-

tional Spanish.  For fee information and 

registration please call Jo Ewart  432-

9474 or Carolyn Carlton 427-5460. 

Ash Wednesday, March 9 -  a service at 12:00 noon and again at 5:30 p.m. ï with music.   Vestry will meet at 7:00 that 

evening. 
 

For the Good of the Order 

Father Joe requested a committee to develop an overall plan for the shower and meals programs.   

Rosemary, Ann Baker and Barb Weza will be asked to do this. He also requested a committee to  

develop a master plan for the buildings and any changes that may be on line.  Judy, Betti, Jef and Laurie will head this. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 

Jen Deno, Clerk 

____________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

St. David of Wales Episcopal Church  

Annual Meeting 

February 27, 2011 

  

Judy Ogden, Senior Warden, called the meeting to order. 
 

Fr. Joe opened with a prayer 
 

Judy introduced The Reverend Joan Anthony, Canon to the Ordinary for the Diocese of Olympia, who in turn introduced  

Fr. Joe Mikel as Priest in Charge of St. David of Wales Episcopal Church.  She shared a letter from Bishop Rickel, and will 

send a signed copy by mail once he has actually signed it. 
 

Fr. Joe celebrated the retirement of Betti Haskins and Carolyn Carlton by thanking them for their service and presenting each 

with a gift. 
 

Judy presented the nominees for Vestry:  Ann Olli and Bud West.  Fr. Joe asked for nominations from the floor.  There being 

none, Ann and Bud were duly elected.  
 

Barb Weza and Bud West were nominated as delegates to the Diocesan Convention this year with Betti and Doug Haskins as 

alternate delegates.  There being no other nominations, these four were elected.   
 

Fr. Joe named Judy Ogden as Senior Warden for another year. 
 

Jef Conklin, Treasurer, presented and summarized the proposed 2011 budget.  The complete budget will be published in the 

March newsletter.  Jef thanked Andrew Beelik for his hours of work as the chairman of Stewardship.  
 

Judy called for a brief vestry meeting and the annual meeting was adjourned. 
 

Respectfully submitted,  

Jen Deno 
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Getting Ready for Easter is An Inside Job!  
 

5 Tuesdays in Lent 
5:30 - 7:00 pm 

Soup 

Class 

Compline 
 

A lite soup during a presentation on Lent and its relevance to a "who cares" world, followed by 

The Ancient Service of Compline with plainsong 
 

March 15th, 22nd, 29th, April 5th, and 12th 

Reconciliation Workshop at Hypatia -

in-the -Woods  

 Dr. Billie Ann Davis, a nationally  

acclaimed speaker, consultant and personal coach 

whose area of expertise is reconciliation, will be in 

the Shelton area to lead a one-day workshop called 

Apology and Forgiveness on Saturday, March 26. 

 Her workshop, a benefit for nonprofit 

womenôs retreat and resource organization Hypa-

tia-in-the-Woods, will run from 10 a.m. to 5 p.m. 

at Holly House, a cottage the Hypatia organization 

maintains for residencies for women in the arts 

and academia. Dr. Davis was a Holly House      

resident in 2008. 

 Dr. Davis has worked for the U.S.  

Department of Army, Europe, and the U.S.  

Department of Labor. For ten years she was on  

faculty at Seattle University, where she taught  

reconciliation in the executive and pastoral  

leadership programs.  

 A suggested donation for the daylong 

workshop is $75, and lunch will be provided. 

 To register, and to receive directions and 

pre-workshop materials, phone Carolyn Maddux 

at 360-426-2268 or contact her at cmad-

dux@hcc.net by e-mail. 

            St. David of Wales Episcopal Church 

Meeting of the Vestry 

February 27, 2011   

Attending Vestry Members 

Fr. Joe Mikel                                                Rosemary Dawson                                                                           

Judy Ogden, Senior Warden  Marcie McKaig 

Bill Schaal, Junior Warden           Ann Olli                                                                                                           

Jef Conklin                                           Bud West                                  

                                                                                                                         

The new Vestry met following the annual meeting in the Fireplace Room at the Parish Hall. 
 

Jef Conklin was nominated as Junior Warden and duly elected. 
 

The terms for the Vestry members are: Jef and Rosemary - 1 year remaining;  Marcie, Judy and Bill - 2 years remaining; Ann 

and Bud - 3 years 
 

The March meeting will be at 7:00 p.m. on March 9, following the Ash Wednesday service.  (Ash will be expected on the 

forehead of all attending this meeting.) 
 

The regular Vestry meeting time will resume its regular schedule of starting at 5:30 p.m. on the 2nd Wednesday of the month 

beginning April 13th. 
 

Breakfast will be available at 9:00 a.m. on Saturday, March 5th for a meeting with Fr. Joe and the Masterplanners.  (Fr. Joe 

said breakfast will be coffee and donuts, or such.) 
 

Fr. Joe will meet for breakfast at 11:00 a.m. on Saturday, March 5th with Rosemary and Ann Baker to discuss the shelter/

shower programs. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 

Jen Deno, Clerk 

mailto:cmaddux@hcc.net
mailto:cmaddux@hcc.net
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2011 Budget - St. David of Wales 

Income    

 Pledges   $            103,500.00  

 Donations   $              13,500.00  

 Fundraising   $              20,375.00  

 Other Income   $                5,745.00  

 Rents   $                6,000.00  

  Total Income  $            149,120.00  

Expenses    

    

 5ƛƻŎŜǎŜ !ǎǎŜǎǎƳŜƴǘ   Ϸ              нтΣрлпΦлл  

 5ƛƻŎŜǎŜ [ƻŀƴ όtϧLύ   Ϸ                уΣмтнΦлл  

 tŀȅǊƻƭƭ 9ȄǇŜƴǎŜǎ   Ϸ              ссΣлслΦлл  

 !ŘƳƛƴƛǎǘǊŀǝǾŜ    Ϸ              нфΣфолΦлл  

 hŎŎǳǇŀƴŎȅ   Ϸ              нрΣсмлΦлл  

 ²ƻǊǎƘƛǇ   Ϸ                нΣсрлΦлл  

 ¢ǊŀǾŜƭκaŜŜǝƴƎ  

 Ϸ                    
пллΦлл  

  ¢ƻǘŀƭ 9ȄǇŜƴǎŜǎ 
 Ϸ            
мслΣонсΦлл  

bŜǘ LƴŎƻƳŜ ό[ƻǎǎύ   Ϸ όммΣнлсΦллύ 

St. Davidõs Day Prepara-

tions  

St. Davidõs Day Party and Annual Meeting 


